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Recently we have not been able to hold Hyojeong CheonBo events in any of the local areas of our region
due to the Corona pandemic, so instead, on July 4, we held an online Hyojeong CheonBo Event, the first
online workshop among all the branch training centers. The workshop, which took about a month to
prepare, brought tremendous grace to the more than 600 members from 13 countries who participated
(200 in Thailand, 74 in Malaysia, 5 in Singapore, 36 in Mongolia, 257 in the Philippines, 36 in Australia,
13 in New Zealand, 29 in Cambodia, 7 in Indonesia, 20 in Nepal, and 6 in the Solomon Islands).

In each participating country, the FFWPU national president took charge of the entire event from
registration to hosting the ceremony. Prior to the start of the event, the International Workshop Team staff
gathered at the Jeongshim Won Special Prayer Room to offer jeongseong in support of the online event,
so that the special grace of the Jeongshim Won could be connected to those participating in each country.




The event was divided into three parts. In the first part the opening ceremony was hosted by Heavenly
Asia Pacific Branch Lecturer Edgar Tanate. Heavenly Asia Pacific UPF Vice Chairman Dr. Lek
Thaveetermsakul offered a prayer report, and Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center President In-
cheon Kim gave opening remarks. The special message by Heavenly Asia Pacific Regional Group Chair
Dr. Chung-sik Yong which came next was deeply moving and inspired a humble heart of repentance and
gratitude in all the participants of the online workshop. He encouraged the members, saying, "True
Parents have brought the only hope and blessing for this era, so we must accelerate our progress toward
national restoration and the firm establishment of Cheon Il Guk by focusing on our heavenly tribal
messiah mission."

The second part of the workshop gave the participants their first chance in a long time to participate in
chanyang, with a spirited chanyang session that was shared through video. Although there were many
members who could not gather together, because the Corona crisis is not over yet, everyone who
participated could deeply feel once again how important Chanyang Yeoksa is for our blessed families as
they work to become CheonBo families. They shed tears as they invested in the chanyang, seeking to
become one with the shimjeong of True Parents. Then it was time to liberate our ancestors who have
waited for so long. Although many of the participants felt sorry they had not done it sooner, they were
grateful to be able to participate in amazing work like this and liberate their ancestors. The chanyang
teams in Malaysia and Mongolia stood at the front of the stage and raised the mood of the entire area with
their passionate dancing and clapping. Also in Thailand and the Philippines, the leaders and staff came to
the front to guide the participants to follow the chanyang session properly.

The third part of the workshop was the Ancestor Blessing Ceremony. Synchronizing with the video
transmitted from Korea, the national presidents of each country were joined by their wives to officiate the
holy water ceremony and the entire ceremony went smoothly according to the scheduled program.

We would like to bring you testimonies offered by some of the participants in the Heavenly Asia Pacific
Hyojeong CheonBo Online Event.



